Community Consultation Meeting Action List

Mendooran

Version 2.4 19 October 2020

Minute / Action Required	Directorate	Progress	Status
Mendooran			
17 March 2020			
(R2-2019/20) Brambil St Val Dries is concerned that a property on Brambil St is hazardous; the grass is high and pushing the fence over. MRS advised that he has looked at the property and the lawn will be addressed	EDS	09.06.20 - The property has been reinspection many times over the past 12 months and found to be satisfactory	Completed
Action: MRS to re-inspect property			
2 (R2-2019/20) Mendooran Sports Ground Fence – An update was requested GM advised that funding for the project has been successful through the Drought Communities Grant and the DTS advised that the next stage will be to open it to tender and consultation on style and location of fence. Action: Manager of Urban services to work with Carlton Kopke to obtain 3 quotes to start the process	TS	Barry Williams has been awarded the contract. Works are to commence at the end of June 2020.	Completed
3 (R2-2019/20) Rest area dump point Updates on dump point were discussed at the last meeting. Motorhomes RV association to pay for equipment if Council can install at the caravan rest area. DTS advised that there may be an issue with crown land reserve and possibly location of the area this is not Council responsibility. MRS advised that it is a primitive camping area which can also limit development due to the land type definition Action - DTS to find out if the camping ground as a suitable location due to the crown land type.	TS	This matter is still under investigation The effluent disposal system at the camp ground has failed and cannot be renewed in its current form. A new onsite disposal system is required and an assessment of the site and selection of appropriate system is underway. Installation of replacement system is expected in December 2020.	In Progress

4 (R2-2019/20) Community member advised that the block of land behind garage and bakery has high grass, half the fence has been removed. Would the council consider putting some horses in there for 12 months to reduce the grass? Action: DTS to investigate paddock usage.	TS	A request for offers to lease the Crown Reserve will be advertised in November.	In Progress
5 (R2-2019/20) Community member advised that - Beni crossing road needs to be looked at and carries some traffic. Not good when wet. Top section is good but worst section is 2km from the end of tar. Action: DTS to investigate.	TS	Road repairs have been undertaken. However, there are a number of sections of this road that require gravel resurfacing. Funding not yet available but will be included in future budget considerations. A section, approximate length 600, will be resurfaced in December.	In Progress
6 (R2-2019/20) Community Member addressed holes in the road that runs down the side of the water treatment plant between Abbott and Dalglish Streets, and stated that when the road is wet, cars are getting stuck. Action: DTS to investigate	TS	Have discussed with the Supervisor that when roads are being closed due to rain events that this area be inspected also and decision on closure be made based on inspection. Provided response to Jenny Lloyd on this.	Completed
7 (R2-2019/20) Community Members addressed Cobbora Road and asked why is there a closed sign at the Castlereagh highway end but not at the golden highway end? People are going down there and getting stuck and needing to be pulled out. The road is not safe when wet and should only be open to local traffic. Action: DTS advised that the point was taken and we will make sure there a sign on each end.	TS	Fold down 'Road Closed' signs on order for both the northern and southern ends of Cobbora Road. Awaiting delivery. Signs have been installed.	Completed
8 (R2-2019/20) Footpaths - Community Member advised that footpaths around the town are dirty and filling with water. Action: DTS to talk to community to identify the problem areas	TS	Footpath inspected. No further Action required.	Completed

Minute / Action Required	Directorate	Progress	Status
Community requested - is there anything on the agenda to develop the site to attract more tourists like sealing the road, installing a footpath and clearing the bamboo along the river. Action: DEDS to consult with Mendooran community on a plan to develop the campground site.	EDS	Meeting yet to be convened Meeting to be held with Mendooran District Development Group President on 28 February 2020 09.06.20 - MEDT and Town Planner met to discuss the site, proposal and approval process with President MDDG, MEDT was scheduled to attend next MDDG meeting however meeting cancelled due to COVID-19. Waiting to hear next scheduled meeting.	Completed
5 (R1-2019/20) Mendooran Skate Park Upgrade Community stated that Council previously removed the skate park and has not installed anything to replace it. Currently visitors stop at the park location but do not stay as the park is deficient and resources were removed but not replaced. Adele Daws wanted to find out if there is any chance of a cement skate park in Mendooran? Action: DTS to identify potential other funding opportunities.		An order has been provided to a local fabricator to make and install a basketball hoop on the concrete slab in the park. Basketball and netball goals have been installed.	Completed
	TS		

2	April	2019
---	--------------	------

Minute / Action Required	Directorate	Progress	Status
8 (R2-2018/19) Jubilee Hall Dunedoo A community member raised concerns around accessing keys for the town halls across the shire. She was trying to set up for a meeting and was given the wrong information by administration staff at Council which left her waiting and running around the town trying to gain access to the town hall keys. The community member has request that all staff are across the correct information to give to the public and that there are signs installed onto the Town Halls which inform community member how to obtain a key and the best contact number.	TS (Previously EDS)	Signs to be placed on hall with contact numbers for office and how to book the hall by October 31 2020.	In progress
Action: DEDS will investigate into appropriate signage for the town halls.		Update: Administration Staff have been	
Action: DCCS will speak to administration staff regarding this issue.	ccs	advised by DCCS regarding this issue	Completed

20 March 2018

Minute / Action Required	Directorate	Progress	Status
12 (R2-201/18) Sewerage System for Mendooran		Previously reported:	
The meeting also discussed other infrastructure installation for Mendooran such as sewerage connection. Director Technical Services advised the meeting Council had submitted and Expression of Interest (EOI) for funding under the NSW Governments Safe and Secure Water Funding. If Council progresses to the next stage they will need to complete a full application.	EDS	An Expression of Interest (EOI) has been lodged. Awaiting outcome. An invitation was received to submit a detailed application, which was lodged in April 2018. Update:	Completed
The first of the f		A detailed application was submitted and funding granted, at this stage for a Scoping Study.	
		The funding is \$38,000, including a	
		Council contribution of \$9,500.	

Minute / Action Required	Directorate	Progress	Status
		Further update: The consultant advised in early Feb 2020 that the Options Study is now near complete. 09.06.20 - The options study is being finalised; future funding availability of subsequent phases of concept design and construction is uncertain.	
	EDS	The funding is \$38,000, including a Council contribution of \$9,500. The funding was approved The options study is under way	

15 November 2017			
13 (R1-2017/18) Water Quality		Previously reported:	
Residents discussed the quality of the water in Mendooran, including questions about the purity of the new bore. Council advised that water from the bore had been tested and results had shown that there was no contamination of the water. Residents also expressed concerns regarding the lack of water pressure during the summer months when demand is higher.	EDS	Information about water pressure noted. Funding is being sought for installation of a pressure booster. A detailed application has been submitted in September 2018. Update: Funding has been received for a Scoping Study including concept designs. The funding is \$126,500, including a	Completed
		Council contribution of \$31,625.	
		A tender for the concept design of the required upgrade works is currently advertised (closes 19/08	
		Completion of the Concept Design has been awarded to a consultant, following a Council resolution in September 2019	
		Update: Concept design is under way; re raw water quality: Council develop a groundwater quality assurance program + a Health support project was commissioned to establish bore water quality baselines throughout the Shire – this project has commenced	
		09.06.20 - The concept design phase is progressing future funding for the construction phase and uncertain at this stage	